BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD
TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM
BAELLINGHAM, MASSACHISETTS

|Regular Meeting of March 12, 1970

Members Present: Gerard L. Daigle

| Timothy J. Hannigan

I James H, Hart

I Michele 8. Parisi
Sergio fotatori

Temporary Chairman Hennigan opened the meeting at 8:00 P.M.
and called for reorganization of the Board. Nominations for
Chairman were requested. On a Rotatori-Hennigan motion made
mnanimous Hart was named Chairman., On a Hannigan-Rotatori
motion made unanimous Daigle was named Viece~Chairman and Clerk.
On a Hannigan-Parisi motion made unanimous Jean Brewer was
named Secretary. On a Hannigan-Hart motion made unanimous
Rotatori was named to serve on the Capitol Improvements
Cormittee. On a Hannigan-Rotatori motion made unanimous

Paigle was named to serve on the Revaluation Cormittee.

Chairman Hart thanked Parisi for the excellent Job that he had
@one the past year as Chairman.

The application of Marion Grover for rezoning from Agricultural
to Multi-Family District a certain parcel of land on High and
Horth Main Street was discussed. On a Hannigan-Parisi motion
it was unanimously voted to recommend the rezoning to the town
gt the annual meeting,

|

ﬁr. Burt of the Boston Edison Comvany appeared with six (6)
applications for endoresements of interior lots believed not to
Teqrire approval. The plans are 211 75 to 81 feet in distance
from land now owned by the Boston Edison and the land is to be
used for guying purmoses to give stability to existing structures.
On a Hannigan-Parisi motion with Rotatori in agreement and
Daigle and Hert abstaining, the six (6) plans of the Boston
Edison were approved.

A vlan of land Avproval Not Reouired which was submitted by
Maurice Morin situated hetween Depot and North Main Street was
taken under advisement until Form A has been filed with the
Town Clerk. This was done on a Parisi-Hanniean motion. Unanimous.

ﬁinutes of the March 5th meetin~ were approved on a Parisi-
Daigle motion. Unanimous.

Parisi brought out that there was a bill before the Massachusetts
House which would make the MAPC part of the Zoning Enabling
Act so they would not come under the state Jurisdiction and thus
be able to be of more direct service to the towns thev serve.
ghe MAPC is in favor of such action. The Board was in agreement
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